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PREFACE

This History of the Ozaukee Radio Club (hereafter called the ORC) was compiled from old documents of one kind or another, newsletters, interviews of members and anything else that was available.  It is only as accurate as the sources, which in some cases, was based on the memory of those who were interviewed.  Nevertheless, it should prove to be a fairly accurate story of the evolution of the club.

BEFORE THE ORC

It is interesting to note that the birth of the ORC (January 1962) was preceded some years before by ham activities in Civil Defense and the then Amateur Radio Emergency Corps or AREC (now Amateur Radio Emergency Services or ARES).  We will begin the history with this pre-1962 background.

During the late 1950s, a group of Ozaukee County hams got together for Field Day and other contests and activities.  We have little in the way of records from this time, since there was no ORC yet.  Around 1957, Civil Defense Director Jack Driess asked Ron Yokes (W9BCK) to become Civil Defense Radio Officer, and Ron began trying to interest Ozaukee hams in joining Ozaukee Civil Defense.  He arranged access to Hill School as a meeting site, and arranged a grant of $10,000 from the county to purchase civil defense ham radio equipment.  Some 6-meter gear was purchased, and participating hams used their own 10-meter mobile units to provide communications (all simplex at that time).  About a year later, Ron turned back about $9,000 to the county because he felt that the group was not meshing properly into an organized unit.

In the fall of 1961, Ron (W9BCK) and Les Gerlach (W9RYA) were Ozaukee County Civil Defense Radio Officers.  They felt there was a need for a countywide emergency net (this was the time when Americans were concerned about nuclear attack from Russia), and one was started on 3940 or 3945 kHz, each Sunday at 1300 local time.  This was an official AREC (Amateur Radio Emergency Corps, now ARES) net, and gradually the net caused a banding together of a number of county hams.  According to one undated newspaper article in our archives quoting Ron Yokes, “About 21 men are enrolled in the county’s civil defense communications program”.  Charlie Balkwill (K9MAU) researched his logs from that time and found that the following hams acted as Net Control from 1961 to 1965 on 80m (in call order).  We do not know which Net Controls operated before, and which after, the ORC was organized.

1. W9BCK Ron Yokes

2. WA9BMA Ed Bach

3. W9BTM Van Smith

4. WA9CNO John Mondt

5. WA9CPN Pete Ullrich

6. WA9DOT Jim Schellenberg 

7. K9EOY Harvey Goldberg

8. WA9GDA Faustin Prinz

9. W9IRQ  Hugh

10. W9KSC Louie

11. W9KSE Sue

12. K9MAU Charlie

13. K9PIT Greg Stehling

14. W9RYA Verne Teske

15. W9VLL Bill Vosburg

There were also nets on 6 meters (50.226 MHz, AM) from fall 1963 through spring 1964, on 10 meters from fall 1961 through spring 1962, and RACES nets on 80m during the spring and summer of 1962.  Clearly, activity was high during the early 1960s.

THE INFORMAL CLUB

Jan 62:  An organizational meeting was held on 12 Jan for the purpose of laying the groundwork for a limited charter and an informal club.  Although the club did not become a legal entity for several years after this date, we can consider 12Jan62 as the date of the birth of the ORC.  The elected officers at this time were:

· PRESIDENT

Harvey Goldberg, K9EOY

· VICE PRESIDENT
Allen Albinger, K9VNM

· SECRETARY

Willard Morouski, W9CPU

· TREASURER

Ed Daum, K9SJV

Apr 62:  W9CPU and K9SJV resigned their offices due to work shift conflicts.  William Vossburg (W9VLL) was elected as Secretary and Hal Giese (W9RXJ) as Treasurer.

May 62:  K9EOY resigned due to work conflicts.  Verne Teske (W9RYA) assumed the Presidency.

